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 RESPECT        RESPONSIBILITY       HONESTY 

 

From the Principal 

Acknowledgement of Country 

 
On behalf of the staff and students of Marong Primary School,  we would like to acknowledge the 

Dja Dja Wurrung as the Traditional Custodians of the land that we are on and pay our respects 

to their Elders past and present.  We are grateful to learn, play, and grow, surrounded by 

the plants, animals & waterways that the Djaara people have watched over and cared for, over 

thousands of years. 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

 

Book week 

On Monday we celebrated book week with a dress up parade and book activi-

ties throughout the day. It is always a highlight of the school calendar to have the 

students dress up as book characters and parade in front of our families. A big 

thank you to Christine and Ms Patching for their organisation towards and on the 

day and thanks also to the parents for supporting their child with costume or-

ganisation and attending the parade. It was lovely opportunity to strengthen our 

connection with the kindergarten as they joined us for the occasion. 
 

      September  October 

2nd Fathers Day Stall    

3rd Curriculum Day (Student Free 

Day) 

  

5th  Donuts for Dads Morning   

15th  Divisional Aths (selected stu-

dents) 

  

    

    

    

https://www.marongps.vic.edu.au/ 



 

 

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey 

Our school is conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Sur-

vey offered by the Department of Education and is seeking your feedback. The 

survey is optional, but we encourage and appreciate your participation. Your 

opinions are important to us and will allow our students to have the best possi-

ble outcomes. The survey will be open online until the Friday 19th September 

2025. The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, 

and can be accessed at any convenient time on desktop computers, laptops, 

tablets or smartphones.  

Please find the survey link and access pin via the Sentral parent app. If the sur-

vey link does not directly open in your app, you may have to copy the link into 

an internet browser for it to open. 

 

Fathers’ Day 

Parents Club will be operating our Father’s Day stall on Tuesday 2nd Septem-

ber and then we will celebrate our wonderful fathers with a cuppa and a donut 

on Friday 5th September, between 8:15 – 8:45am. For catering purposes, we 

ask if you could please express your interest in attending via SENTRAL or by re-

turning the slip in this newsletter no later than Friday 29th August. 

 

Parking (repeat notice) 

It has been noted that some parents are not using designated car parking spac-

es when collecting their children after school. In the interest of pedestrian safe-

ty, the safety of our young children, the school kindly requests that families al-

ways park safely and appropriately. Designated parking bays are located along 

the school side of Leslie Street and Adams Street (highway) and families are 

asked to meet their child on the school side of the road before crossing safely to 

their vehicle if parked across the road. 

Vehicles should not be parking on nature strips, in bus zones or opposite dou-

ble lines near the school crossing. Students should not be crossing the road 

without an adult. 

 

Curriculum Day – OSHC bookings 

A reminder that our staff will be undertaking a professional learning day on 

Wednesday 3rd September. No students are required to attend school on this 

day. After the Bell (OSHC) are currently taking bookings for  

the day. To book this day, please email your bookings to book-

ings@afterthebell.com.au by 5.00pm Thursday 28/8/2025. We will advise all 

families via email Friday 29/8/2025 if we have reached the required numbers 

to operate. 
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Grade Prep & 1 
We started the week with our Book Day 

celebrations and it was wonderful to see 

everyone dressed up as their favourite 

book characters. The students enjoyed 

reading stories together and taking part in 

some fun arts and crafts activities to cele-

brate our love of reading. 

On Wednesday morning, we were lucky to 

have a STEM incursion. The students were 

amazed by a performance filled with clev-

er illusions and tricks that were all based 

on STEM concepts. It was such a fun and 

engaging way to explore science, tech-

nology, engineering, and maths in action! 

Back in the classroom, in Maths we have 

been revising 2D and 3D shapes, as well 

as location and direction. The students 

have enjoyed hands-on activities to build 

their understanding of these concepts. 

In Writing, we investigated our sense of 

smell. The students had lots of fun smell-

ing and describing different scents such 

as peppermint, coffee, vanilla, and vine-

gar. There were many different opinions 

about which smells were “good” or 

“bad” and it made for some great dis-

cussion! 

In Sounds-Write, the Grade 1s have 

been exploring the oo spelling and the 

different sounds it can represent, while 

the Preps were introduced to the sh di-

graph. Both groups have been busy 

building words and using them in sen-

tences. 

Looking forward to a normal week in the classroom next week! 

Miss Maddern, Mrs Cook, Jess, Miss Williams, Mr Riordan, Jai, Chirstine, 

Brandi and Seb.  

 



 

 

Grade 2/3 
Wow – what a wonderful week it has 

been at school! We kicked things off with 

Book Week celebrations on Monday, 

where the excitement and joy of reading 

filled our classrooms. Book Week is al-

ways a highlight, giving students the 

chance to immerse themselves in stories, 

discover new authors, and share their 

love of reading with friends and teach-

ers. 

Midweek, students were treated to a 

STEM incursion on Wednesday, where 

circus-like tricks sparked curiosity and 

wonder, leaving everyone asking, “How 

did that happen?” 

In Literacy, students enjoyed Readers 

Theatre, performing plays such as Han-

sel and Gretel, The Treasure Map, and 

Dog Park Days. This gave them the opportunity to practise reading clearly, 

using expression, showing confidence, and listening respectfully. In Writ-

ing, we explored personal response paragraphs, identifying topic sentenc-

es, supporting details, and concluding sentences. Meanwhile in Mathemat-

ics, students investigated geometry, describing 2D shapes, identifying pol-

ygons, and recognising similarities and differences in 3D objects. 

It has been a busy, exciting week, and we are so proud of the way students 

embraced every learning opportunity with enthusiasm. This week in rota-

tions, students took part in Balloon Games that encouraged teamwork, co-

operation, and lots of laughter. Through these activities, they practised re-

spectful communication, sharing fairly, showing self-control, and staying 

positive even when things didn’t go their way. 

  



 

 

Grade 4/5 

Hey everyone, it’s me Jack. 

We have been doing some 

angles and statistics in 

maths and started creating 

different graphs. 

We have continued with the 

amazing race for kids in integrated! It’s where we 

travel around the world to a variety of different of 

countries. It’s when we have 3 different winners 

that could come 1st, 2nd, and 3rd. We get 10 questions 

to answer and to put onto our posters about that 

country. 

In writing, we have been doing procedures and 

learning about how to make it as detailed as we 

can, so it is easy to follow. 

We have been learning about different verbs, ac-

tion verbs, adverbs, and descriptive words. 

Last week some of senior kids went to Red Energy 

Arena in Bendigo to compete in a Netball competi-

tion! We hope that all the kids have had an amazing 

week, and I hope it stays that way. Have a good 

one!  



 

 

Grade 6 

This week in Grade 6, we’ve had an exciting mix of 

creativity, learning, and important life skills. We 

kicked off the week with our Book Week celebra-

tion, where students proudly wore their hand-

made Little Miss and Mr. Men costumes, showing off 

their imagination and love for reading. In Maths, 

we’ve been exploring how to collect and represent 

data through surveys and graphs, developing our 

analytical thinking. Our Writing sessions have tak-

en us on a journey to Spain, where students are 

learning about Spanish culture and food to inspire 

rich, descriptive writing. In Capabilities, we’ve 

been focusing on how to stay safe online, discuss-

ing how to protect personal information and be re-

sponsible digital citizens.  



 

 

Prep/1 Maddern 

Banjo P - Banjo has had another fantastic week at school! He always shows our 

school values and could easily be Student of the Week every time. Banjo always 

works hard and his big smile and positive attitude brighten up our classroom 

every day. Keep up the awesome work!  

 

Prep/1 Cook & Jess 

Rex C - Rex has worked super hard in Sounds-Write this week. He has stayed fo-

cused during the instructions and applied himself when writing the words on his 

whiteboard. He has been incredibly proud of his efforts and we are too!!! Super 

work Rex, keep it up!   

 

Prep/1 Riordan  

Max C - Max was voted by his peers this week to be our Student of the Week. 

Max has shown our school values consistently this week, showing others what  

great helper, learner and friend he is. Well done Max.  

 

Prep/1 Williams  

Isla C - Isla has been a superstar this week! Isla has been working incredibly 

hard to sound out tricky words in her reading and has been showing some great 

independent working skills. Isla always displays our school and classroom val-

ues and is an incredibly kind and thoughtful friend. Keep up this super work, Is-

la.  

 

2/3 Westcott 

Cale O - Cale has been building positive friendships during games and sports at 

break times. In the classroom, he has shown responsibility by focusing on his 

learning, completing tasks carefully, and helping keep the classroom organised. 

Well done, Cale!  



 

 

2/3 Thorn & Gallagher  

Gracie O - After her big trip, Gracie has returned energised and focused. She is 

working hard and showing commitment to her learning. With a positive attitude 

Gracie is making the most of every opportunity. Keep it up! 

 

2/3 Lamb  
Chase N - Chase has been working super hard both in the classroom and out in 

the yard, making more positive choices. He’s also been really focused on learn-

ing his times tables and absolutely smashed it during a times tables game. He 

was on fire! Well done, Chase! You’ve earned this with all your hard work!  

 

4/5 Johnstone 

Sophie C - Well done on a great week, Soph! I am so impressed with your resili-

ence and your ability to navigate your way through difficult situations. I am super 

proud of your efforts this term, and I’m sure it will continue! Keep it up, Soph!  

 

4/5 Burton  

Oscar W - Oscar has had a fabulous week in Grade 4. He always applies himself 

to his learning and consistently strives for excellence. His posters for Spain and 

Kenya in our amazing race have been very impressive! Great work, Oscar!   

 

4/5 Fry  

Braxton M - Braxton has gone from strength o strength this week. He has done 

wonderful job of his procedural writing about how to take care of a dog and was 

able to use data to collect information and find the average of the data. Well done, 

Braxton!  

 

6 O’Donoghue  

Willow N - Willow has been laser focused this week. She has put lots of effort and 

detail into her research on Spain, going above and beyond the expectations to 

add extra detail. She has also been a great peer support in maths and challenged 

herself with her data investigations. Keep up the superstar work Willow! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


